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Welcome to the 
February 

edition of your Felsham & Gedding 
Village News. 

This latest COVID lockdown has 
coincided with, in my opinion, what 
is usually the gloomiest month of the 
year. Everything outside seems cold, 
grey and lifeless. Even though we’re 
over a month past the winter equi-
nox, the days still feel as short as they 
did before Christmas.

There is hope though - look closely 
and you can see spring bulbs begin-
ning to shoot, and buds appearing on 
trees and hedgerows. 

There is also some good news 
regarding COVID too, as the vaccine 
begins to be rolled out to those most 
in need. It might still be dim and a 

end of the tunnel.

By the time one of my colleagues 
is editing the March edition of the 
newsletter, the warmer and longer 
days should be on the horizon. I, for 
one will be very pleased to see them!

 
Richard
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 From the Editor 

Next Copy Date
20/02/2021
Please be aware that items submitted 
after the deadline cannot be guaran-
teed to appear in the magazine.

Copy Submissions
Email Fgvillagenews@gmail.com
or call Jo Tavernor on 01449 737793

Advertising
Email Fgvillagenewsadverts@gmail.
com or call Jo Tavernor on 01449 
737793

Compliments, Complaints & 
Suggestions
The Village News team would wel-
come your feedback. Do you have 
any comments about what we do, 
what’s going well, anything you’d like 
us to change?
Email jsthorticulture@btinternet.com 
or call Jo Tavernor 01449 737793

Newsletter General Policy 
We do publish acknowledgements, articles of gen-
eral interest, artistic works and similar. 
We do publish factual material from recognised 
organisations. 
We do publish to the Village web site at 

We do not publish defamatory, rude, blasphemous, 
racial or other inappropriate material. 
We reserve the right to edit contributions to suit 
publication needs. 
We are reliant on contributions from many sources, 
taken in good faith, and cannot be held responsible 
for any errors or omissions. 
Copyright waiver is presumed implicit on all sub-
missions unless clearly stated otherwise.
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FELSHAM & GEDDING 
PLAYINGFIELD COMMITTEE 

(The Walmsley Jubilee Field) 
Registered Charity 272431 

Annual General Meeting 
Tuesday 9th February 2021 

7.30pm via Zoom 
Please register your interest by emailing chantry471@btinternet.com  

No later than 5pm on Monday 8th February 2021.   

You will be sent a link to the virtual meeting and a copy of the annual reports. 

We look forward to seeing you. 

 

If you use the Playingfield please seriously consider joining the committee.  

It’s informal and fun and as a committee member you will help to set and run 
the programme of events and improvements for the coming year. 
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 Logo Quiz 

Take a look at these ten logos which have all had elements removed. How 
many can you correctly identify? Answers on the Felsham Facebook page in a 
week or so. 
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 Logo Quiz 
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 Gedding Parish Meeting 

a period of dormancy, the Gedding Parish Meeting is once 
again up and running. The Chairman, Richard Vass, wants to 

ensure that as many parishioners as possible are included and requests that 
those that have not already done so, please send their email address and 
contact details so that they can be included in all correspondence. 

For those without email, you are requested to drop a note with your contact 
details to the address below, and they will endeavour to include hard copy 
correspondence where possible. GPM will meet three times a year. At present 
this must be virtual but it is hoped that the next meeting will return to the 
village hall! 
 
Priory Farm 
Drinkstone Road 
Gedding 
IP30 0QE



 The Cockfield Benefice 

Christmas comes early for Stowmarket choir

Stowmarket Chorale, a 65-member choral society 
with a 120-year history of putting on 

concerts in Stowmarket and beyond, received a nice present just before 
Christmas. Stowmarket Town Council approved a grant of £500 towards 

even rehearsals, have been impossible to provide. 

The choir is still meeting on Wednesday nights at 7.30pm, but instead of 
being at Combs Ford Primary School the rehearsal is held online, on the 
Zoom platform. The choir has had to adapt its choice of rehearsal music 

material to keep members interested – from the soaring harmonies of sacred 
favourites such as Mozart’s Ave Verum Corpus, to the evergreen tunefulness 
of A Nightingale Sang in Berkeley Square. In the run up to this most peculiar 
Christmas, participants were invited to put in requests for favourite carols to 
sing. 

It was decided to make the sessions open to the public - guest singers are 
allowed to participate without charge and without commitment, and are 
warmly welcomed. It is always hoped that guests will enjoy the experience 
and become full members. The picture shows Stowmarket Chorale’s Secre-

 
For further information, contact: 
info@stowmarketchorale.org.uk  
 
or visit our website:  
www.stowmarketchorale.org.uk
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Friendly Experienced 
Teacher 

Offers  
ONLINE 

Individual MATHS 
Tuition

(Speciality - Confidence 
Building) 

Y7 – Y11 (GCSE) 
Call Colin Plummer on 

01449 736918 

Or email colinp52@gmail.com 

for details and availability 
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February 2021
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday

All of the regular clubs and events have been cancelled due to the 
Coronavirus outbreak. The days and times for commercial services have 

been left on the calendar, but please check with the service provider 
they are still intending to visit the village at their usual times.

As we go to press, brown bin collections have been suspended.
1 2 3

John’s Fresh Fruit & Veg
Call 01449 736578 VHCP, 4 - 8:30pm

Mermaid Fish 
VHCP, 6 - 6:30p

BROWN BIN 

8 9 10

John’s Fresh Fruit & Veg
Call 01449 736578 VHCP, 4 - 8:30pm

Mermaid Fish 
VHCP, 6 - 6:30p

15 16 17

John’s Fresh Fruit & Veg
Call 01449 736578 VHCP, 4 - 8:30pm 

Ash Wednesday Service
10am
Via facebook

Mermaid Fish 
VHCP, 6 - 6:30p

BROWN BIN 

22 23 24

John’s Fresh Fruit & Veg
Call 01449 736578 VHCP, 4 - 8:30pm

Mermaid Fish 
VHCP, 6 - 6:30p



VH = Village Hall
VHCP = Village Hall Car Park

y Friday Saturday Sunday

4 5 6 7

& Chips
pm

Fresh Fish, VHCP10:05am

GREEN BIN 

10am
Morning Prayer
Via Facebook

11 12 13 14

& Chips
pm

Fresh Fish, VHCP 10:05am
Mobile Library
Gedding Village Sign, 10:10
and  VHCP, 11:40am

BLACK BIN 

10am
Family @Church
Via Facebook

18 19 20 21

& Chips
pm

Fresh Fish, VHCP10:05am

GREEN BIN 

10am
Holy Communion at Home
Via Facebook

25 26 27 28

& Chips
pm

Fresh Fish, VHCP 10:05am

BLACK BIN 

10am
Worshipping Together
Via Facebook



 The Cockfield Benefice 

Dear Friends,

We are in the midst of a not-quite-yet-out-of-pandemic time. Some of us have 

and the rest of us are doing the best we can to live our lives within the con-
straints that have had to be imposed on society. So what is there to celebrate 
this month? For me personally on 20th February it’s the 9th anniversary of my 

Being Rector here is certainly one of the best things that I have ever been 
called to in my life as a Christian. Life is very varied, and there’s always some-
thing in the diary to look forward to! Well, there was until Covid struck.

One of the things that has happened recently via the technology of video  
conferencing is that those who serve the governance of the church in the  
villages of Felsham and Gedding i.e. the Parochial Church Council (or PCC as it’s 

the decision to join together to form one PCC rather than having two separate 
PCCs.

I guess you will be wondering what on earth that really means? Well it means 
that by joining together the two PCCs into one lots of things can be shared; 
expertise, support, roles and responsibilities. This does not mean that only one 
church will be used, as with this scheme both Felsham and Gedding Church will 
retain their parish church status. This means that Sunday services, baptisms, 
funerals and weddings carry on as normal. It just means that there will be less 
meetings for those who are on the PCC, and everyone can work together in the 
mission and ministry of both churches. 

If you have any questions about this don’t hesitate to contact me, my door 
is always open (of course at the moment it’s my phone, email or messaging 
via facebook!). I do hope that you stay safe, and are able to catch up with our 
weekly service that is broadcast via our facebook page every  
Sunday at 10am.

Yours as ever in Christ,

revsharon@btinternet.com
01284 828599 or 07825 086063
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Rota of services for February 2021

Don’t forget Wednesday Worship - every Wednesday there is 
a short act of worship on facebook by 

Richard Stainer, available at our Facebook page.

Sunday 7th February
2nd Sunday before Lent

10am
Morning Prayer 
via Facebook

Sunday 14th February
Sunday next before Lent

10am
Family@Church
Via facebook

Wednesday 17th February
Ash Wednesday

10am 
A Service for Ash Wednesday
via Zoom and Facebook*

Sunday 21st February
1st Sunday in Lent

10am 
Holy Communion at home
via Facebook

Sunday 28th February
2nd Sunday in Lent

10am 
Worshipping Together
via Facebook

All online services can be accessed via

*For a Zoom invitation to Ash Wednesday’s service email 
revsharon2@gmail.com.

for up-to-date details of services.

For any more information on the services or any other queries 
email revsharon2@gmail.com or call 01284 828599, 07825 086063
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 Cover Photo 

This month’s cover photo is of 
one of the barn owls cur-

rently in residence in one of the boxes at 
Felsham Hall, taken by Phil Bowcher. 

Larger birds like these are encouraged 
to stick around because there are more 
smaller birds feeding in the conservation 

Woods. DOG OWNERS - if you’re walking 
by one of these strips, please keep to the 
footpaths and do not allow your dogs to 
roam into them.  That way we’ll all be able 
to continue to enjoy the sight of the owls 
in our village.  Thank you.

Phil takes some fantastic photos across 
the farm, if anyone is interested they can 
follow him on Instagram - @philbowcher
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A N GILLAM
Building, 

All aspects of roofing,  
chimney work, 

Lime plastering & rendering. 
Chimney sweep 

 

 
 

The Mouse House, 
Bradfield St Clare, 
Bury St Edmunds, 

Suffolk 
IP30 0EL 

Tel 01284 388508 
Mob 07961 878564 
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 Suffolk Trading Standards 

are hearing reports across the Country of people being contacted out of 

text message that purports to be from the NHS, which contains a link that takes you 
to a website that looks very similar in design to that of the genuine NHS website. The 
website is bogus, and asks you to provide a banking card to make a payment.

There have also been reports of elderly residents receiving a call to advise their vac-
cination would be carried out at home, and the caller required their name, address 

Other reports relate to a recorded voice message on the telephone and the recipi-
ent is required to respond by pressing 1 when receiving the call. They are then asked 

THESE ARE SCAMS.

Criminals are exploiting the current situation to attempt to steal personal details 

at risk from coronavirus. These people will be contacted by the NHS.

NO PAYMENT IS REQUIRED FOR THE VACCINE.

There has been a surge worldwide of vaccine related phishing email scams. We 

or links to bogus websites to obtain the victim’s information.

Protect yourself by checking the email addresses on incoming messages, and be 
alert to hyperlinks containing misspelled domain names; be aware of highly emotive 
language designed to manipulate you; do not supply login credentials or personal 

keep software and apps updated.

Report all scams to us via Citizens Advice Consumer Service on 0808 223 1133.
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Felsham based property and garden 

maintenance/ handyman 
Fully insured and hold a waste removal 

licence. 
 

Felsham and Gedding based works will 
receive a 15% discount on my day rate. 

 
Please get in touch for a free no 

obligation quote. 
 

07392 408552 
Robinjackphillips@gmail.com 
Facebook: @rjpmaintenance

 The Felsham Charity 

DO YOU LIVE IN FELSHAM?

HAVE YOU BEEN FURLOUGHED?

ARE YOU HAVING TO MAKE DIFFICULT FAMILY CHOICES?

IF YOU ARE STRUGGLING FINANCIALLY AND NEED HELP 
PLEASE GIVE US A CALL

WE ARE HERE TO HELP

PLEASE CALL DAVID ON 737778 OR TRISH ON 736330
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 Recipe Corner 

Meatball Black Bean Chilli 
by Esther Clark, BBC Good Food Magazine

Serves 4

Ingredients:  2 tbsp olive oil
  12 beef meatballs

  1 heaped tbsp light brown soft sugar

STEP 1

5 mins until browned, then transfer to a plate with a slotted spoon.

STEP 2

STEP 3

 Margaret Cole 

Margaret Cole passed away on the 5th January and David would like to thank 
all who have sent cards and letters of condolence. Margaret’s funeral will be 
taking place in early February at Risby Crematorium; please be aware that no 
one apart from close family may attend.  If you would like to show your  
support then please send a donation in aid of the NSPCC care of Meredith 
Greengrass, Stowmarket.



THE 59 CLUB
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Installations, Service & Repairs 
 

 

A leaking tap to a brand new 
system  we can help you 

 
Call us now on

01284 765453 
 



To / From Bury St Edmunds Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun

379 O
UT

W
AR

D Felsham Six Bells 10:38

Gedding Bus Stop 10:41

Bury Bus Station 11:07

RE
TU

RN

Bury Bus Station, Stand 5 12:55

Gedding Bus Stop 13:19

Felsham Six Bells 13:22
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 Bus Times 

Digestive Issues: Did you 
know that in a lot of cases... 
There’s a pattern emerging 
here... Good Nutrition is key 
in supporting your health!
If you would like to have a free initial consultation 
by phone or face-to-face, you can do so at Woolpit 
Compelementary by calling or emailing.

Emma Harvey Lawrence (Nutritionist)
BSc (Hons), ANutr, MNS
emma@nutrition-creative.co.uk



ALLOTMENTS BRIAN FRANCIS 01449 736219
CARPET BOWLS TREVOR DORES 01449 737936
ST PETER’S CHURCH, FELSHAM REVEREND SHARON POTTER

revsharon2@gmail.com 01284 828599
ST MARY’S CHURCH, GEDDING

CHURCH WARDENS
DAVID WILLIAMS (FELSHAM) 01449 737778
JAMES MORGAN (GEDDING) 01449 737445

DOCTORS SURGERY WOOLPIT HEALTH CENTRE, 
HEATH ROAD, WOOLPIT 01359 240298

PHARMACY WOOLPIT HEALTH CENTRE, 
HEATH ROAD, WOOLPIT 01359 242394

01449 736042
F&G FUEL GROUP pawilson4@btinternet.com 01449 736330
FACEBOOK FELSHAM & GEDDING COMMUNITY
FAGENDS c/o DAVID WILLIAMS 01449 737778
FELSHAM CHARITY DAVID WILLIAMS 01449 737778
GEDDING PARISH MEETING RICHARD VASS - rvass@burland.com 01449 736731

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT JO CHURCHILL
10 HATTER STREET, BURY ST EDMUNDS IP33 1LZ 01284 752311

MID SUFFOLK & 
COUNTY COUNCILLLOR

PENNY OTTON
01449 736482

MID SUFFOLK DISTRICT COUNCIL NEEDHAM MARKET 0845 606 6170

FELSHAM PARISH COUNCIL
SIMON GARROD, CHAIR 01449 737728
PAULA GLADWELL, CLERK. GREEN FARM BARN, COCKFIELD
felshamparishclerk@gmail.com 01284 828112

PLAYING FIELD PHILIP COCKELL, CHAIR 01449 671872
SHELTERED HOUSING MID SUFFOLK DISTRICT COUNCIL 01473 826639

POLICE SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD TEAM ONE 101
999 (emergency)

TABLE TENNIS ADRIAN KING 01449 737495
TREE WARDEN MARK TAVERNOR, mtavernor@btinternet.com 01449 737793
VILLAGE E.VINE faddb1011@btinternet.com

VILLAGE HALL
ANDREW CONQUEST, CHAIR 01449 737619
KEN SPARKES, CARETAKER 01449 736373
DAVID WILLIAMS, BOOKINGS 01449 737778

VILLAGE WEBSITES

WHIST DRIVE PAT CLARKE 01449 736202
WOMEN’S INSTITUTE ALISON SHAW 01284 827034
YOGA PAT CLARKE 01449 736202
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 Village Directory 


